  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 27 NOVEMBER 2006

PART   I -   DELEGATED 
  
17.
  CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE HERTFORDSHIRE CHILDREN’S TRUST PARTNERSHIP – POSSIBLE GRANT TO HOME-START 

(  DLE) 
1.
Summary
1.1
At the Executive Committee meeting on 4 September 2006 it was resolved that (Minute EX65/06 refers): -


(1)
The Committee agrees to the release of the funds budgeted as a contribution to Hertfordshire Children’s Trust Partnership Development Fund, and 


(2)
That a further report be submitted to this Committee on the possibilities of this Council’s benefit of £5,500 as a grant towards “Home-Start” in the District.    
2.
Details

2.1
Following the decision of Executive Committee   Home-Start has been contacted and as requested has submitted a grant application on the basis that this Council is keen to support their operation.  Previous grants awarded to this organisation are: -

· £2,000 per annum in year’s 2000/01 to 20004/05 and 

· £4,000 in 2005/06

2.2
Home-Start works with families who are experiencing difficulties or suffering stress and who have at least one child of less than five years of age.  Each Home-Start scheme is an independent voluntary organisation, which works towards the increased confidence and independence of the family by: - 

· Offering support, friendship and practical assistance by visiting families in their own homes, where the dignity and identity of each individual can be respected and protected.

· Reassuring parents that difficulties in bringing up children are not unusual and encouraging enjoyment in family life.  

· Developing a relationship with the family in which time can be shared and understanding can be developed; the approach is flexible to take account of differing needs.  

2.3
The Objectives and policies of the organisation are: -

· To safeguard, protect and preserve the good health, both mental and physical, of children and parents of children;

· To prevent cruelty to or maltreatment of children;

· To relieve sickness, poverty and need amongst children and parents of children, and

· To promote the education of the public in better standards of childcare within the area of Watford and District and its environs.  

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
   To recommend a grant to Home-Start in accordance with Minute EX65/06.

4.
Policy/Budget Implications
4.1
The recommendations within this report are within the Council’s agreed policies and revenue budget for 2006/07.

4.2
Support of this application will help the Council meet its aims and objectives in the Strategic Plan 2006/09 as follows: - 

4.2.1
Prosperous Communities – by “supporting or enabling the voluntary sector”.

4.2.2
Healthy Communities – by “the provision and allocation of funding”.

4.2.3
Corporate Governance – by “providing services that are accessible to all”.

4.3
The application demonstrates how the role of Home-Start meets the Council’s priorities “which will lead to improving the quality of life to the Local Community”. 

4.4
Home-Start shares the Council’s commitment to implement a Comprehensive Equalities Policy”.   
  5.
Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre and Website Implications
  5.1
Funding to Home-Start, as detailed in this report, would assist with the expansion of Equal Opportunities within the Three Rivers Community.  

6.
Financial Implications
6.1
  The grant recommended was to be funded from the Hertfordshire Children’s Trust Partnership as detailed in the report to Executive Committee on 4 September 2006 (Minute EX65/06 refers).  Such funding was expected to be transferred to the Leisure and Community Grants budget on receipt from Hertfordshire County Council.  It has since been made clear however that the £5.5k support from Hertfordshire County Council referred to in the 4 September 2006 report is to be “in kind” rather than cash.  

6.2
Three Rivers Council set a budget of £15k to fund a contribution to the Hertfordshire Childrens Trust Partnership (£5k) and to support the delivery of Local Area Agreement targets (£10k).  The LAA funding is not as yet committed to any specific activity.  The Council could therefore, were it mindful to do so, use £5,500 of those funds for the purpose of supporting Home start in the District. 
7.
Risk Management Implications
7.1
The Council has agreed its risk management strategy which can be found on the website at http://www.threerivers.gov.uk.  The risk management implications of this report are detailed below. 

7.2
The subject of this report is covered by the Leisure service plan. Any risks resulting from this report will be included in the risk register and, if necessary, managed within this plan.

7.3
There are no significant risks with this report.  Funding will be released to Home-Start on receipt of funding from Hertfordshire County Council, as detailed in the report.  

7.4
It should be noted that the Council already gives significant support to the voluntary sector by way of direct grant funding to a wide range of organisations fulfilling many voluntary tasks in the District.  

8.  
Recommendation
8.1
That Home-Start Watford and Three Rivers be given a grant of £5,500 as outlined in the report.  
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